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Second notice of an application for a new licence

 
The Great Ocean Road Coast Committee advises that Bomboras' (JDOT PTY LTD) has applied for a Crown licence to again operate its Pop-Up Bar at Fishermans Beach, Torquay for an ongoing fixed term to 2021.  Bomboras completed a successful trial of this facility over the past summer season as a new addition to the Crown land foreshore.   Bomboras conformed with all the various planning and licensing conditions, which included the acceptable impact on the general amenity of the area and complying required maximum sound levels as demonstrated from data collected by an acoustics engineer who monitored noise levels at a variety of times.  
 
Any new licence, including this upcoming application, requires the approval of the Minister for Energy, Environment and Climate Change, and if issued, the licence will be fixed-term to end at the same time as Bomboras’ adjacent Crown lease and licence for the ground floor café and kiosk.  The current tenures cease in December 2021. 
 
This proposal would see the installation again of the Pop- Up Bar, all year round, subject to weather, but will also allow functions from time to time. The site by its nature will be very seasonal, and from late spring, indicatively 11am -9.30pm 7 days a week, with no live music after 8pm. The hours will vary depending on the time of year as operation will only be approved for daylight hours.
 
While not in use as a pop up bar, the site will remain a public viewing deck. While in use, the public will still be allowed to visit the deck area.  It will not be exclusive to the licensee’s patrons and this will be a clearly-stipulated condition of the licence.   Following the completion of any new licence, there will be a review in line with Department of Environment, Land, Water and Planning policy and considering further community feedback, to determine the form and allocation of any future tenure.  
 
[bookmark: _GoBack]The Great Ocean Road Coast Committee welcomes any further feedback about this land use at info@gorcc.com.au by 5.00pm Friday 1 September.

For further information contact the Great Ocean Road Coast Committee at www.gorcc.com.au.
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